Continued from Page 8

Food Stamp Program for
another three months without
complying with FS/WP re-
quirements. See 106 CMR
362.320 (H) and (1) for details.

FYI

Denying Cases for Missed
Interview

TAFDC and EAEDC AU
Managers are reminded that,
when denying a TAFDC or
EAEDC application before the
30th day for missing two
Interviews, the FS application
must remain pending and not
be denied before the 30th day.
TAFDC and EAEDC regula-
tions at 106 CMR
702.115(D)(4) allow for the
denial of an application if the
applicant has missed two
scheduled interviews anytime
within 30 calendar days from
the application date. When
there is an application for food
stamps associated with the
TAFDC or EAEDC applica-
tion, the second appointment
letter serves as a Notice of
Missed Interview (NOMI) for
the Food Stamp Program. If the
applicant misses the second
appointment, the food stamp
portion of the application
cannot be denied before the
30th day. See Field Operations
Memo 2006-30 for complete
food stamp application pro-
cessing guidelines.
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FYI
EA Online Forms

All Emergency Assistance (EA) forms in English and Spanish are
now available on the DTA Intranet under Online Forms. To access
the forms, go to DTA Online, Policy Online, Online Forms, and
select EA. Information is entered on the form by completing the
text fields. A copy of the completed form can be saved electroni-
cally by clicking on Save As in the File menu. Rename the
document and save it in an appropriate folder.

FYI

Food Stamp Program: Increase in Federal Mileage Rate

Food stamp regulations at 106 CMR 364.400 allow elderly and/or
disabled household members to deduct medical expenses in excess
of $35 per month. This includes the reasonable cost of transporta-
tion and lodging to obtain medical treatment or services. These
regulations also allow a deduction for dependent care expenses
incurred for transportation to and from a dependent care site.

If a client claims mileage for transportation to and from medical
appointments, or claims mileage for transportation to and from a
dependent care site, the federal mileage rate of 50.5 cents per mile
must be used to calculate the transportation cost that will be
allowed as a medical deduction, or a dependent care deduction.

FYI
NewMMIS

This FY1 provides an update on the NewMMIS project scheduled
for implementation on September 29, 2008.

* New MassHealth Card: MassHealth Cards will be issued to
each individual member rather than only to the head-of-
household and will display the name and new identification
number.

*  New Number: The new identification number is a 12-digit
number and is not based on Social Security number. Clients
will be able to use either the new or old number before and
after NewMMIS begins. The only number that will not be
accepted post-NewMMIS will be numbers that start with ZZ

which is a number used for newborns.
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